Ramirez, Angelica

General Public Comment - Group 1

From: Marcos Buenrostro <onesicknine@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 6, 2021 8:36 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Please approve (this email was sent to the city)

(LATE DIST

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

I been following the zoom meetings regarding MEHKOS and I must admit you have completely forgot the point why MEHKOS should be approved!

Despite the comments from local restaurants who say it's competition and unfair that's totally invalid.

The point of MEHKOS is to help your city and county legalize illegal home sales of chefs who have been laid off , culinary graduates , or people with great generation recipes that might not have much money to open up a brick and mortar business.

By discouraging the county to not pass the law only allows more and more illegal sells from home and trucks in the streets. I strongly believe you should think twice before saying no to a law that was passed in California 2019. The community needs help and I personally know so many vendors who live off home sales including single mothers who can't leave home to work.

I will be on the next meeting and I hope you can clarify that a MEHKOS has a limit of 30 meals and a restaurants does pay more in taxes, rent, fees but it's unlimited sales. This is why I believe the comments regarding a mehkos is competition is unrealistic. I will be interviewed by the news later this week regarding these comments and what I been seeing in the meetings. I hope you make a great choice by approving MEHKOS and helping those who want to sell food legally from home to the ones that don't. The board of supervisors also seem to agree that we had a successful launch with cottage food and that other county's have been successful with MEHKOS. I hope you have a great day and take your time to fight for the locals of Santa Maria Ca not the Chain owners moving in!

-Marcos Buenrrostro

Ramirez, Angelica

From: Susie Thielmann <sthielmann@cox.net>

Sent: Sunday, May 9, 2021 5:30 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Live Oak Equestrian Trail

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

May 9, 2021 Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101

RE: No Mountain Bikes on Live Oak Trail

Mr. Chair and Honorable Supervisors:

I am a Santa Barbara County equestrian rider. For several weeks now our Equestrian Coalition has come before your Board to ask for a proper review and project development process for changes to the Live Oak Trail on the north shore of Cachuma Lake, the last equestrian trail in Santa Barbara County. To date, the County has not considered nor complied with our request.

Live Oak is enjoyed by multiple generations and as a resource, is truly invaluable as it provides the required equity in the County trail system for all ages, genders, and all trail sports.

We see what is happening and know the agenda all too well. The mountain bikes are coming. All other trails in the County and Los Padres National Forest allow for mountain bikes but because of reckless and aggressive riders, equestrians no longer ride there out of fear for their safety. Recreation management agencies have neither the staff nor funding to patrol and enforce rules and etiquette. This is true of the County Parks Division. Live Oak is the only safe trail left to us.

The multi-use trail concept is a failure in terms of equity on local trails, caters to one trail sport group, and is prejudicial. In fact, there is a dedicated mountain bike trail/track at Cachuma's main recreation area on the south shore of the Lake at the Mohawk Group Camp area. Horses are already prohibited from the main recreation area and cannot access any of the trails located there. I am adamant that mountain bikes have no place and should not be allowed on Live Oak Trail and that the trail remain safe for equestrian trail riders.

I support the proposal for mountain bike activities to continue on the trails on the southern shore of the Lake and the equestrian trail to remain on the north shore at Live Oak Camp/Trail.

No mountain bikes allowed on the Live Oak Trail!

Thank you, J. Susie Thielmann 4864 Vieja Drive Unit A Santa Barbara, CA 93110

Ramirez, Angelica

From:

Candice Harvell <bub_candi@comcast.net>

Sent:

Monday, May 10, 2021 3:02 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

General Public Comment Brisa Encina

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

sbcob@countyofsb.org

General Public Comment

Re: Brisa Ensina meeting 5/11/21

Do our homeless vets a favor. Don't house them in a place in the County of Santa Barbara where they can't get the help and services they truly need. They put their lives on the line for you. Do the right thing for them. Think about it! NO, NO, NO TO BRISA ENCINA!

Candice Harvell (805) 588-8234

Sent from my iPhone